










SC2 does not perform the on-call services requested for the Contract. The OIG informed VP that Vl 
Owner stated he [VP] signed the statement of intent form contained within V 1 's bid packet. VP informed 
OIG that if he had signed the form he would have followed-up about receiving work for the Contract. 
He also stated he would have provided Vl with a rates of service sheet that outlined SC2's labor costs. 

The OIG investigation corroborated MWBOO's discovery that SC2 Owner did not sign the statement of 
intent contained within Vl 's bid packet. The investigation was not able to determine who placed the 
signature on the form. Additionally, the investigation found Vl failed to resolve compliance issues 
throughout the three-year contract. The OIG determined compliance reviews conducted by both 
MWBOO and BOP indicated both departments were aware ofVl 's continuous inability to comply with 
the Contract's MBE and WBE requirements. The OIG found Vl 's failure to comply with the MBE 
and WBE participation requirements of the Contract is a potential material breach of contract. The 
OIG has forwarded the entire report to the Law Department for review and disposition. 
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